Rising Fuel Costs

This Service Group Conference notes with deep concern the extremely steep rise in fuel costs since Jan 2011. Motorists have been hit with a double whammy with an increase in fuel duty alongside the rise in VAT to 20% The AA estimates that the two rises add 3.5p to a litre of petrol and diesel. However, in rural Scotland, especially the more remote areas, the increase is likely to be far higher, with the cost of a litre of fuel costing £1.45 in some parts of Scotland. 64% of the price of every litre of fuel goes to the government in tax and analysts are predicting that this trend of rising fuel costs will continue with a further increase in fuel duty already scheduled for April.
It recognises that this has a very serious and increasing impact on those of our members who are required to provide a car for council business. This is of particular concern in rural areas, where employees have no alternative but to use their cars, often to travel long distances, and where fuel prices are often at their highest. 
High fuel prices also disproportionately hit our low paid members such as home carers, who need their cars to provide a service to our most vulnerable citizens. Petrol and diesel costs eat into their already low incomes and they can end up subsidising the council. This is further exacerbated by the knock on effects of high fuel costs on energy bills and food.
This is a particular problem for members in Scotland, where mileage rates paid by councils are no longer covered by a national agreement which includes a calculation of motoring costs including fuel costs. The mileage payment is at the Inland Revenue rate of 40p per mile, a rate which has not been reviewed for many years and which takes no account at all of the steep increases in fuel prices that we have seen since the rate was set in 2002. 
Conference welcomes the efforts of UNISON at UK level to campaign for an increase in the Inland Revenue rate. However, as prices again rise we believe that more needs to be done.
This Conference therefore calls on the SGE to

1. Redouble its efforts to press for an increase in the Inland Revenue mileage rate.
2. Lobby the government to honour its pre-election manifesto commitment and establish a fair fuel regulator to ensure that when there are spikes in oil prices, the fuel duty will go down. 
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